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The World Health Organization 
(WHO) carried out five campaigns, 
vaccinating 4 million people against 
polio. However, access to people in 
south-central Somalia remains a 
challenge due to insecurity, leaving 
approximately 600,000 children in 
need of vaccination and vulnerable 
to the disease. The campaign has 
also been affected by a shortfall of 
some $14 million.

Most rural livelihoods are expected 
to see marked improvements in their 
food security situation as a result of 
good seasonal performance of the  
Gu (main rainy season), according 
to results of the rapid preliminary 
assessment carried out by FAO.

Some deterioration of the food 
security situation is however 
expected in the agropastoral areas 
of Hiraan that experienced poor 
rainfall as well as the flood affected 
riverine areas in Jowhar (Middle 
Shabelle).
A slight deterioration is also likely in 
parts of pastoral livelihoods in 
Mudug and Bari regions. The 
deterioration in these areas is 
attributed to poor performance of Gu 
rains, which affected pasture 
availability and crop performance.
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FLIGHT BAN LIFTED

On July 14, Somaliland authorities 
lifted the ban on United Nations  
flights which had been imposed on 
14 May. The flights resumed on 16 
July.

ATTACKS IN MOGADISHU

The month of July saw an increase 
in attacks by Al-Shabaab resulting 
in several deaths and injuries. 
Al-Shabaab killed a Turkish security 
staff member and a civilian  in its 
attack on the Turkish residential 
compound on 27 July. Six others 
including two Turkish citizens were 
wounded in the attack.
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2 In Gaalkacyo,a local NGO official 
was killed on 24 July. A Somali 
journalist was killed on 07 July
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